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UN Human Rights Council

42nd session of the UPR Working Group

UPR of Zambia
Statement by Azerbaijan

Geneva, 30 January 2023

Mr. Vice-President,
We welcome the delegation of Zambia and thank them for the presenting the national report.
We note the efforts by Zambia in promoting and protecting human rights, including the enaction of Children’s Code Act in 2022 aiming to harmonize all the laws in this area, as well as measures taken to increase transparency and accountability in public service delivery.  
Azerbaijan recommends Zambia:
1. Take steps to ensure the effective operation of the Office of the Commissioner for Children;
2. Continue imposing measures to ensure that mining operations meet safety, health and environmental protection standards;
3. Adopt and implement wider programmes for combatting human trafficking.
In conclusion, we wish Zambia a successful UPR.
Thank you. 
